O
Representative Office of Japan to the P.A.
VIP2 Center 3™ Floor, Yazoor Street, Al-Bireh
Tel. 02-2413120/1/2 Fax. 02-2413123 repjapan@mofa.go.jp

PRESS RELEASE January 29™, 2013

Ambassador for the Palestinian Affairs Briefed by UNRWA on the
Palestinian Refugees Situations

On January 29th, Junya Matsuura, Ambassador for the Palestinian Affairs
and Representative of Japan to the P.A. visited Shu’fat refugee camp in East
Jerusalem and Jerusalem Governorate Office for North West Jerusalem in
Biddu, and had a briefing about the refugees’ situation and the projects of the
United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestinian Refugees in the
Near East (UNRWA) in Jerusalem from Felipe Sanchez, Director of
UNRWA Operations, and Ardi Imseis, Field Legal Officer.

UNRWA has been providing Palestinian refugees with mainly health and
educational services in the camps for more than 60 years. In the briefing, Mr.
Sanchez said the recent situation of the refugees in the West Bank and East
Jerusalem has been facing overcrowded living environment with a lack of
space and the Israeli occupation policies of land confiscation, movement
limitations and the building of the separation wall. In Shu’fat refugee camp,
the residents are forced to live lacking appropriate water supply, garbage
management, and sewage system due to Jerusalem Municipality ignoring its
commitment for its services in spite that the camp is located in East
Jerusalem. UNRWA has been keeping their efforts to alleviate the
difficulties that the refugees face.

Later, another visit was conducted to Biddu, Beit surik, and Beit Iksa which
are located in North of Jerusalem beside the separation wall constructed by
Israel. The wall deprives the farmers living in those villages to access the
agricultural fields. The future plan to reroute and reconstruct the wall around
those villages by Israel will bring them further confiscation of land and
suffocation of economic and cultural life.

Government of Japan has been a main donor to UNRWA with the recent
contributions of approximately three hundred sixty-seven million US dollars
since 1993. Mr. Matsuura in the meeting with farmers in Biddu emphasized
to keep Japan’s cooperation and support to Palestinian people. (END)
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